
Los Angeles City Council PLUM Committee 
Re : Council File 14-1746 
 
A few points on the Small Lot Project proposed for 
1146/1152Beachwood Drive. 
 
1. This Small Lot Subdivision Project claims to be exempt 
from the Americans with Disabilities Act. ("ADA") 
 
We dispute this exemption from Federal law, which has 
not been properly tested in Federal court, and assert this 
Small Lot Subdivision is discriminatory to the disabled. 
 
2. This Small Lot Subdivision Project claims to be exempt 
from the Fair Housing Act. Secretary of Housing and 
Urban Development Julian Castro is on record with a 
different opinion. 
 
We dispute this claimed exemption from Federal law, 
which has not been properly tested in Federal court, and 
assert this Small Lot Subdivision is discriminatory to the 
disabled. 
 
For these reasons, we ask that your Committee uphold the 
appeal, and ask the developer to design a project which 
will be accessible to the disabled. 
 
Thank you, 
John Coluccio 
Beachwood Gardens Neighborhood Association. 
  



Regarding Council File, 14-1746. 
 
The appellant is in agreement with City Council. Here is a 
link to a recent Miracle Mile LA article, with a quote from 
Mr. Tom LaBonge. 
 
http://miraclemilela.com/2014/10/15/mmra-supports-
labonge-motion-to-reform-small-lot-subdivision-rules/ 
 
 
Recently, Councilmember Tom LaBonge proposed 
updating current guidelines and imposing stricter rules on 
Small Lot Subdivisions as a result of the many complaints 
generated by these projects. LaBonge’s reforms would 
include a 15-foot setback for small-lot 
developments; require private trash pickup to eliminate 
having as many as 20 individual trash barrels on the 
street; replace tandem parking garages with traditional 
two-car garages; mandate additional review of rooftop 
decks to reduce impact on adjoining neighbors; and 
require that the architectural character of the 
neighborhood be considered in the approval process. 

“I strongly believe in tweaking the Small Lot Subdivision 
ordinance to ensure that new small lot subdivisions fit into 
the character of the existing community better,” said 
LaBonge.'' 

I agree with Councilmember LaBonge's quote, and ask 
that you uphold the appeal in case 14-1746. 

 

http://miraclemilela.com/2014/10/15/mmra-supports-labonge-motion-to-reform-small-lot-subdivision-rules/
http://miraclemilela.com/2014/10/15/mmra-supports-labonge-motion-to-reform-small-lot-subdivision-rules/


Thank you, 

John Coluccio 

Beachwood Gardens Neighborhood Association 

 
 


